ARVAD

Meeting Minutes:  October 15, 2015
1.  
Employment & Positive Stories:  

· People shared positive stories of experiences and employment for the people we support and those who support them.
2.
Minutes:
· Bob moved approval of the August 20 meeting minutes.  Angela seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  
3.
Kevin
· Therap
· Kevin noted that anyone who is now entering services goes through the referral process, so he’s not entering them for mapping/client ID until they’re done with that.

· AD’s need to (Accept) them, admit them, and then acknowledge them again to complete the referral on our end.  Service Coordination needs to do their part too.
· Kevin advised that if you’re having problems with billing for someone, you may need to check this list in addition to the authorization.

· IRS Audit/Secretary Meeting with AD’s:  
· Kevin noted that he’s not certain when the audit will be done but we’ve submitted everything required of us.  

· We missed sending out 1099’s to a number of vendors.

· It’s been a lengthy process but we’re down to collecting five 4669 forms.
· A couple of the missing forms are substantial.

· The high dollar ones are the rental vendors.  We can’t afford to miss those again.

· We are going to have to change our procedures and go with one procedure only.  Kevin will have a secretary/AD meeting to go over the new process.

· There is a fine for every missed 1099 and 28% of payments to vendors that did not prove they filed taxes on.
· We are down now from an estimated $250,000 penalty to around $25,000.
· Hot Topics:  Most know that marijuana stays in the system for a long time (up to 30 days), so are we comfortable not knowing for sure if employees are under the influence or if it’s in the past when testing?  

· Policy states that the signs must be observed by 2 supervisors or a legal offense (either on or off of the clock) to be punishable.

· Make sure that you follow the policy manual.

· You can get testing kits at Walgreens fairly inexpensively.
4.
Todd
· Personnel Policies Distribution Method:
· Some agencies are referring new employees to the website rather than giving a paper copy to them.

· Some give new hires a paper copy and updates are referred to the website.

· Technology for MSA’s:

· At the MSA meeting there was discussion about how to better facilitate their jobs.

· They would like tablets, as they are lighter and smaller for transporting than a laptop is and would be much more convenient.

· The cost of iPads has come down significantly. 

· This might be a conversation AD’s should have with their MSA’s.

· There was a general comment that if we do get tablets for the MSA’s and/or utilize Therap for this, we would need to be consistent and have training on it.

· GER Training:

· Todd suggested that AD’s submit questions/issues individually to Joyful for training rather than having Todd submit a list on behalf of RVS as a whole.

5.
Train the Sensory Trainer:  Carol
· Carol noted that November dates originally set have been rescheduled for March.
· Carol will get more information out as she gets it.

· So far there are 6 people who need it, but we have 10 slots total to work with.

6.
Updates:  Dave
· Central Office Building:  We have selected the Williamsburg site and the architect is working on the exterior plans to meet the requirements for the Williamsburg area.  We will get the cost from Hamptons at that point.  We are still looking at moving in December 2016.
· PAC:  Dave shared a team wellness activity suggestion that was given to PAC.
· NASP:  NASP meets October 27th.

· ARC:  The Senatorial Dinner will be held February 3rd.  

· AC/GB:  We still need new AC members.  Let Dave know if you have good candidates in mind.  

· IT Committee:  We have a call in to Firespring and will also talk with Konica Minolta.

· HR Committee:  Meets November 3rd.
· Foundation:  Title VI will require us to post things in our offices as well as in our vehicles.  The Board passed the resolution to comply with this requirement.

· Paid Sick Leave on Retirement:  If a person is fired they are not eligible for the ¼ sick leave pay out.

· Geery Howe Training:  We have 2 more slots open for the next training.

· Mission Guidelines:  Dave shared a copy of the final draft, as developed based on feedback given by management teams.  Unless there are typos/grammar errors, we are pretty much done with the process.  Roni and Dave will go over roles and we will need pictures of people representing good examples of the roles selected.  If you have any last minute corrections for the mission guidelines, they must be turned in to Dave by November 11.
· AD/CSC Meeting:  There will be no Therap discussion at this meeting (yeah, right).  Teams need to wear their team shirts from the Celebrate the Journey event.  There will be an FMLA presentation in the morning.  Colby Coash will give his leadership presentation in the afternoon.  The management Training Committee suggested having each agency visit 2 other agencies during the year.  Rural agencies should visit at least one urban agency and urban agencies should visit rural agencies.
· Assistant Fiscal Director:  Dave noted that there was some confusion over his use of the term IT Person in reference to this position.  His intent was to have someone who is skilled enough to navigate the Therap system and various other financial areas, not a computer tech person to answer any and all calls for computer assistance.  We are hoping to be able to find someone who can work on computer questions as well, but it is not our primary focus.  Dave and Kevin will meet on the 16th to develop a job description for the position.
7.
Business Casual Attire:  Tessa
· Tessa noted that there is such a gap between one person’s view of business casual attire and another’s that if we are going to require it of staff for trainings and meetings, we need to very clearly define it and not simply refer to it as business casual.
· Dave noted that at Orientation staff are told exactly what he considers to be business casual and that for the most part staff are showing up appropriately attired for the training.

· The definition Dave uses for business casual is simply no jeans, no shorts and no t-shirts.  But even this can be ambiguous, as ladies’ shorts can be dressy and longer but still be considered shorts.  Where does the line get drawn?

· Kevin also commented that he has concerns about some of the day-to-day attire for employees.

· We are trying to professionalize employees and therefore they need to represent that image.

8.
Registered Sex Offenders:  Joanne
· Joanne asked what the agency liability is when a known sex offender is attending an RVS function.
· We can’t forbid them to attend.

· Dave advised that we use common sense and due diligence when dealing with these situations.

9.
Next Meetings:
· November19:  Joint Meeting with CSC’s[image: image1.png]



